
                                          GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM 
                                           AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10

_________________________________________________________________________________

DATE OF MEETING:  June 13, 2023

TITLE:     Approval of Intergovernmental Agreement with Pima Community College District 
for Dual Enrollment

__________________________________________________________________      _____________
BACKGROUND:  
On September 6, 2005, the Governing Board reviewed and approved an Intergovernmental Agreement (“IGA”) 
with Pima Community College (“PCC”) to provide an opportunity for designated District students to enroll into 
college level courses for credit while still attending high school. Eligible students must be enrolled 
simultaneously in at least four District courses to participate absent a waiver from the District.

The Governing Board approved IGAs to extend the program in 2013 and again in 2018.  The current IGA is set 
to expire on June 30, 2023.  PCC has now submitted the attached IGA to extend the District’s participation in 
the dual enrollment program for an additional five (5) years through June 30, 2028.

The District is obligated to provide qualified course instructors and to participate in PCC’s faculty evaluation 
processes.  The Agreement provides for no exchange of funds between the District and PCC as the value of the 
instructional services and facilities provided by the District is expected to be substantially equivalent to the value 
of community college credits provided by PCC.

Students enrolled under this Agreement are responsible for the payment of all required tuition and fees; however, 
the District may choose to make provisions for tuition payments for the students.

The proposed IGA was reviewed by the Associate to the Superintendent and General Counsel prior to it being 
presented to the Governing Board for consideration. The authorizations provided to school districts under 
Arizona state law allow the District to enter into this IGA with Governing Board approval.

RECOMMENDATION:  
The Administration recommends that the Governing Board approve this IGA.

_________________________________________________________________________________________
INITIATED BY:

_________________________________________________________________________________
Michelle H. Tong, J.D.,      Date:  June 6, 2023
Associate to the Superintendent and General Counsel

________________________________
Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent


